

The newsletter of the Michigan Fly Fishing Club

June 2012



A.L. Bulszewicz (l) poses with Howard Geller, after whom the volunteer award is named

## A.L. Bulszewicz named Volunteer of the Year

A.L. "Al" Bulszewicz was named recipient of the Michigan Fly Fishing Chib's fourth Howard Geller Volunteer of the Year Award at the Chib's May 16 Banquet. Until recently a member of the Board of Directors, Bulszewicz has been deeply involved in many of the Chib's youth education programs — chairing the annual Youth School and the casting instruction at the annual Boy Scout School. She has also served as Hospitality Chair of the annual Midwest Fly Fishing Expo.

The award is named in honor of long-time volunteer and Past President Howard Geller, someone who has and continues to give tirelessly of himself, especially when it comes to

youth education activities.



This year the award was determined in consultation with the prior three award recipients — Geller, Mike Matuszewski and Joe Sprys, who unanimously agreed on the selection. "It was the first name that came to mind," said Sprys, who formally amounced the selection at the Banquet.

Bulszewicz (1) instructs an aspiring fly fishing merit badge hopeful on the technique to execute an effective roll cast during a prior Boy Scout School.

## UPCOMING MEETINGS & EVENTS



Peter Albertson (above) last presented to the club in 2010 about fly fishing in Alaska.

June 13, Speaker Meeting Speaker: Peter Albertson Topic: Chillin' in Chile Costick Center, 28600 11 Mile Rd., Farmington Hills, 7:30 p.m.

July 11, Speaker Meeting Speaker: Jim DeStefanis Topic: "That's Mr. Smallmouth to You"

Costick Center, 28600 11 Mile Rd., Farmington Hills, 7:30 p.m.

July 19-22, Family Outing WaWaSum Lodge Grayling Contact: John Parks

August 8, Speaker Meeting Speaker: To be announced Topic: To be announced Costick Center, 28600 11 Mile Rd., Farmington Hills, 7:30 p.m.

## A.L. Bulszewicz named Volunteer of the Year

A.L. "Al" Bulszewicz was named recipient of the Michigan Fly Fishing Club's fourth Howard Geller Volunteer of the Year Award at the Club's May 16 Banquet. Until recently a member of the Board of Directors, Bulszewicz has been deeply involved in many of the Club's youth education programs -- chairing the annual Youth School and the casting instruction at the annual Boy Scout School. She has also served as Hospitality Chair of the annual Midwest Fly Fishing Expo. The award is named in honor of long-time volunteer and Past President Howard Geller, someone who has and continues to give tirelessly of himself, especially when it comes to

youth education activities. This year the award was determined in consultation with the prior three award recipients -- Geller, Mike Matuszewski and Joe Sprys, who unanimously agreed on the selection. "It was the first name that came to mind," said Sprys, who formally announced the selection at the Banquet.

June The The newsletter newsletter of of the the Michigan Michigan Fly Fly Fishing Fishing Club

Club

June 2012 2012

#### **UPCOMING MEETINGS & EVENTS**

Peter Albertson (above) last presented to the club in 2010 about fly fishing in Alaska.

June 13, Speaker Meeting Speaker: Peter Albertson Topic: Chillin' in Chile Costick Center, 28600 11 Mile Rd., Farmington Hills, 7:30 p.m. July 11, Speaker Meeting Speaker: Jim DeStefanis Topic: "That's Mr. Smallmouth to You" Costick Center, 28600 11 Mile Rd., Farmington Hills, 7:30 p.m.

July 19-22, Family Outing WaWaSum Lodge Grayling Contact: John Parks August 8, Speaker Meeting Speaker: To be announced Topic: To be announced Costick Center, 28600 11 Mile Rd., Farmington Hills, 7:30 p.m.

Bulszewicz (I) instructs an aspiring fly fishing merit badge hopeful on the technique to execute an effective roll cast during a prior Boy Scout School.



Editor: Mike Matuszewski 248-646-4768

Michigan Fly Fishing Club P.O. Box 530861 Livonia, MI 48153

2012 - 2013 Officers

President: Chris Hunter

mffc.president@gmail.com 734-207-0575

Vice President: Mike Duchin mffc.vp@gmail.com 734-98-6473

Corresponding Secretary: Mike Doyle mffc.csec@gmail.com 248-363-5018

Recording Secretary: Mike Scott mffc.rsec@gmail.com 248-338-9379

Treasurer: Scott Freeburg mffc.treasurer@gmail.com 248-366-6783

Membership: Dave Nowicki mffc.membership@gmail.com 734-981-3396

Immediate Past President: Bruce Kramer mffc.ipp@gmail.com 248-672-9056

At-Large Directors:

Dan Finstad mffc.dl@gmail.com 248-650-0172

Eric Center mffc.d2@gmail.com 248-363-3861

Todd Schotts mffc.d3@gmail.com 313-348-9101

### "D.S.P." Crayfish concludes "Featured Tier" series

Todd Schotts brought the series of featured tiers to a close with his "Double Secret Probation" Crayfish. Here's the recipe:

**Hook:** Size 6, 4, 2, 1/0 or 2/0 DaiRiki 700b or Daiichi 1730

Thread: 6/0 or 140 denier to match body

Antennae: Moose mane

Claws: Rabbit Zonker Strips (nust or olive); do not cross cut the Zonker strips

Shellback: Soft leather

Body: (your choice) Polar Chenille (olive, brown, root beer or olive/brown); UV Frizzle Chenille (olive or UV brown); or Gilt Eyelash Yam (key lime or chocolate)

Rib: Medium vinyl rib material (nist, olive or black) or 20-pound or 30-pound monofilament









(Top left) The Club's annual Banquet embraces several traditions -- the formal passing of the gavel to a new president, the formal introduction of the members of the new Board of Directors, the presentation of the Howard Geller Volunteer of the Year Award. Here, outgoing president Bruce Kramer is welcomed into the ranks of Past Presidents. Past Presidents pictured with Kramer (second from right) and new President Chris Hunter (right) are (l-r) Peter Albertson, Mike Matuszewski, Al Haxton, Joe Sprys, and Howard Geller. Past President Kevin Lipp is not pictured. (Top right) Past Corresponding Secretary and current At-Large Director Dan Finstad strikes a pose with Banquet Speaker Landon Mayer.

# Editor: Mike Matuszewski 248-646-4768 Michigan Fly Fishing Club P.O. Box 530861 Livonia, MI 48153 2012 – 2013 Officers

President: Chris Hunter mffc.president@gmail.com 734-207-0575

Vice President: Mike Duchin mffc.vp@gmail.com 734-98-6473

Corresponding Secretary: Mike Doyle mffc.csec@gmail.com 248-363-5018

Recording Secretary: Mike Scott mffc.rsec@gmail.com 248-338-9379 Treasurer: Scott Freeburg mffc.treasurer@gmail.com 248-366-6783

Membership: Dave Nowicki mffc.membership@gmail.com 734-981-3396

Immediate Past President: Bruce Kramer mffc.ipp@gmail.com 248-672-9056

**At-Large Directors:** 

Dan Finstad mffc.d1@gmail.com 248-650-0172

Eric Center mffc.d2@gmail.com 248-363-3861

Todd Schotts mffc.d3@gmail.com 313-348-9101

## "D.S.P." Crayfish concludes "Featured

!

## Tier" series

Todd Schotts brought the series of featured tiers to a close with his "Double Secret Probation" Crayfish. Here's the recipe: Hook: Size 6, 4, 2, 1/0 or 2/0 DaiRiki 700b or Daiichi 1730

Thread: 6/0 or 140 denier to match body Antennae: Moose mane Claws: Rabbit Zonker Strips (rust or olive); do not cross cut the Zonker strips Shellback: Soft leather

Body: (your choice) Polar Chenille (olive, brown, root beer or olive/brown); UV Frizzle Chenille (olive or UV brown); or Gilt Eyelash Yarn (key lime or chocolate)

Rib: Medium vinyl rib material (rust, olive or black) or 20-pound or 30-pound monofilament

(Top left) The Club's annual Banquet embraces several traditions -- the formal passing of the gavel to a new president, the formal introduction of the members of the new Board of Directors, the presentation of the Howard Geller Volunteer of the Year Award. Here, outgoing president Bruce Kramer is welcomed into the ranks of Past Presidents. Past Presidents pictured with Kramer (second from right) and new President Chris Hunter (right) are (I-r) Peter Albertson, Mike Matuszewski, Al Haxton, Joe Sprys, and Howard Geller. Past President Kevin Lipp is not pictured. (Top right) Past Corresponding Secretary and current At-Large Director Dan Finstad strikes a pose with Banquet Speaker Landon Mayer.

## "Bless the Waters with Rod & Fly Outing" ... Join us at WaWaSum in mid-September

by "Preacher" Paul DeJohn and his able-bodied "Server" PJ

Holy mackerel!

We have yet another outing shaping up this year at the historic old WaWaSum Lodge. Michigan State University had a cancellation for September 14-16, and blessed us with this one-time outing opportunity. So, get your kids (and grandhids) back in school and set aside these three days in mid-September as your blessed vacation.

The "Bless the Waters with Rod & Fly Outing" is intended for experienced anglers who worship fishing along the AuS able River system and are eager to present their terrestrials, nymphs and late-season dries to the fish gods in



The always enveting parch at WaWaSum.

communion with other like-minded fly anglers.

For the meager tithe of \$100 per person, you will be given ample opportunity to commune with nature, fish to your heart's content, and praise the Lord for the opportunity to do so.

You will arrive at WaWaSum as early as you like on Friday morning, September 14, and depart the lodge around noon on Sunday, September 16.

Our desire is to keep costs down, hence the \$100 tithe. Unlike other MFFC outings at WaWaSum, meals are not included, but donuts, bagels, cream cheese, and coffee will be available (on paper plates and in paper cups) in the dining room each morning. No hunch or dinner is included. The local restaurants are good at feeding you and providing drink. The \$100 fee will cover two nights. We are limited only by the number of beds

available in the lodge. Some snacks will be available, but each attendee will be asked to bring goodies to share with your fellow anglers.

Sign-up begins June 1. Full payment -by check made payable to Paul DeJohn -- is due no later than August 1.

To reserve your spot, please text or call me at (734) 612-9900, or email troutabout@gmail.com, after June 1.



#### A proud addition ...

Not only did April 24 mark the traditional start to Michigan's trout season, it also was the date of the gala 25th anniversary celebration of the Anglers of the Au Sable at the Otsego Club in Gaylord. Ray Geitka displays a print of John Voelker (a.k.a. Robert Traver, author of Testament of a Fisherman Trout Madness, Trout Magic and, of course, Anatomy of a Murder). The print depicts an elderly Voelker fishing for brook trout at Frenchman's Pond. The print was one of the items available in the live auction.

#### Talking streamer fishing ...

Brian Pitser (below), owner of and chief guide for The Northern Angler in Traverse City ventured to Livonia on April 25 to share his insights into fishing streamers. While some trout anglers prefer to see a trout take a fly from the surface, well-fished streamers, which imitate bait fish, often produce aggressive takes and bigger, stronger, feistier fish. (Photo by Peter Albertson)



## WaWaSum in mid-September

by "Preacher" Paul DeJohn and his able-bodied "Server" PJ

Holy mackerel!

We have yet another outing shaping up this year at the historic old WaWaSum Lodge. Michigan State University had a cancellation for September 14-16, and blessed us with this one-time outing opportunity. So, get your kids (and grandkids) back in school and set aside these three days in mid-September as your blessed vacation.

The "Bless the Waters with Rod & Fly Outing" is intended for experienced anglers who worship fishing along the AuSable River system and are eager to present their terrestrials, nymphs and late-season dries to the fish gods in

A proud addition ... Not only did April 28 mark the traditional start to Michigan's trout season, it also was the date of the gala 25th anniversary celebration of the Anglers of the Au Sable at the Otsego Club in Gaylord. Ray Geitka displays a print of John Voelker (a.k.a. Robert Traver, author of Testament of a Fisherman, Trout Madness, Trout Magic and, of course, Anatomy of a Murder). The print depicts an elderly Voelker fishing for brook trout at Frenchman's Pond. The print was one of the items available in the live auction.

communion with other like-minded fly anglers.

For the meager tithe of \$100 per person, you will be given ample opportunity to commune with nature, fish to your heart's content, and praise the Lord for the opportunity to do so.

You will arrive at WaWaSum as early as you like on Friday morning, September 14, and depart the lodge

The always inviting porch at WaWaSum.

Talking streamer fishing ... Brian Pitser (below), owner of and chief guide for The Northern Angler in Traverse City ventured to Livonia on April 25 to share his insights into fishing streamers. While some trout anglers prefer to see a trout take a fly from the surface, well-fished streamers, which imitate bait fish, often produce aggressive takes and bigger, stronger, feistier fish. (Photo by Peter Albertson)

around noon on Sunday, September 16.

Our desire is to keep costs down, hence the \$100 tithe. Unlike other MFFC outings at WaWaSum, meals are not included, but donuts, bagels, cream cheese, and coffee will be available (on paper plates and in paper cups) in the dining room each morning. No lunch or dinner is included. The local restaurants are good at feeding you and providing drink. The \$100 fee will cover two nights. We are limited only by the number of beds available in the lodge. Some snacks will be available, but each attendee will be asked to bring goodies to share with your fellow anglers.

Sign-up begins June 1. Full payment -- by check made payable to Paul DeJohn -- is due no later than August 1.

To reserve your spot, please text or call me at (734) 612-9900, or email troutabout@gmail.com, after June 1.











Trout Opener 2012 in review
The last Saturday in April, Michigan's
traditional first day of the trout season,
saw Club members gathered at the
Rayburn Lodge, the Boardroom of
Gates Au Sable Lodge, at Dam 4 on the
North Branch. The new season was
toasted, as were departed club
members. Friendships were made and
renewed. Birthdays and anniversaries
were celebrated.



were celebrated. Glasses were raised, fish were caught ... and released. The new year had begin.

MICHIGAN FLY FISHING CLUB P.O. Box 530861 Livonis, MI 48153

#### P.O. Box 530861

#### MICHIGAN FLY FISHING CLUB

Trout Opener 2012 in review The last Saturday in April, Michigan's traditional first day of the trout season, saw Club members gathered at the Rayburn Lodge, the Boardroom of Gates Au Sable Lodge, at Dam 4 on the North Branch. The new season was toasted, as were departed club members. Friendships were made and renewed. Birthdays and anniversaries

were celebrated. Glasses were raised, fish were caught ... and released. The new year had begun.